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Great expectation exists among the baseball fans of Villa Clara about knowing the name of the
new manager of the Villa Clara Baseball Team who will represent the province at the 60th
National Baseball Series. For this reason, the CMHW spoke with Ramon More, Commissioner
of the discipline in the territory.

More said that they have discussed about Jose Luis Cueto, from Camajuani, Oscar Sachado
and Noel Guerra, both from Caibarien, among others.

Among those proposed, the specialists from both the provincial and the national press agreed
on the high probability of appointing Noel Guerra Cantero, after taking into account that he
already trained in the younger categories to many of the young people who are called to
assume the leadership of the baseball in Villa Clara; in addition to being the last manager to win
an international event for Cuba, the U-15 World Cup in Mexico.

In the conversation with Ramon More, Commissioner of the discipline in the territory, we learned
that Pedro Jova and Oscar Machado declined the proposal; in the case of Jova on the grounds
of personal reasons, while Machado prefers to remain as a batting coach, for which he has
been preparing for years.

For his part, Jose Luis Cueto asked the provincial baseball authorities for more time to prepare
himself to assume such a responsibility in the future.
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Likewise, the possibility of importing a director from another territory was ruled out.  
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